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Newsletter of the  Western Fleurieu Anglicans , Diocese of The Murray, SA  

September 2019  

 

Proclaiming Christ in  
word and action; 
growing in care, love and service. 

The Grapevine  

Bishop Keith after his consecration, with his wife Alice, 
and Archbishop Glenn Davies of Sydney. 
 

 Members of WFA Anglicans were among many in 
the packed cathedral to celebrate the  
consecration of Keith William Dalby as  4th Bishop 
of The Murray on Friday  16th August. His  
enthronement in the tiny cathedral of The Murray 
at Murray Bridge followed on the 17th, with Fr 
Brenton, Fr Dennis and Mary Eales, Jane Cuthbert 
and Helen Cook there at the service from Western 
Fleurieu Anglicans (see p. 4), as well as Greg John 
ŀǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ !ǊŎƘōƛǎƘƻǇΣ ǘƘŜ wǘ wŜǾΩŘ DŜƻŦŦǊŜȅ 
Smith, and all the bishops present, placed their 
ƘŀƴŘǎ ƻƴ YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ƘŜŀŘΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜ !ǊŎƘōƛǎƘƻǇ 
prayed: 
 

Fill this your servant, merciful God, with grace 
and power, that he may always be ready to 
proclaim the good news of salvation. 
Fill his heart with love of you and your  
people, that he may feed and tend the flock 
of Christ. 

Give him humility, and defend him from all evil, that 
he may exercise without reproach the office of bishop, 
using its authority to heal, and not to hurt, to build up, 
and not destroy... 

 

In October Bp Keith will be doing what has become known 
ŀǎ ǘƘŜ άDǊŀƴŘ ¢ƻǳǊέ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƻŎŜǎŜΣ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ 
caravan and using that as his base. We look forward to  
welcoming him to our pastoral district  from Thursday 31st 
October to Sunday 3rd November, celebrating the Eucharist 
ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀǘ ŀ /ƻƳōƛƴŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ aŎ[ŀǊŜƴ 
Vale at 10.30 am on the 3rd.  This will be followed by a BBQ 
In a letter to the parishes Bp Keith concludes:  

It is my intention to do my very best to assist all of 
you to succeed in the ministry and mission God has 
called you to participate in, wherever you are  
located. When you succeed, the Diocese succeeds, 
and the Kingdom of God is grown, and strengthened, 
ŀƴŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƭƛǾŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƴŜǿŜŘΦ 

Above: Waiting for the  
Consecration service to begin: 
some from our pastoral district at 
{ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭΣ !ŘŜƭŀƛŘŜΦ  
R: Bp Keith addresses the people 
at Tyndale College.  

People with news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the rest of the paris h, 

please contact the Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at  23 The Esplanade, Pt Willunga 5173, Ph 8556 5078 or email machit 5@bigpond.com.au,  

preferably by the 15th  of September.  Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of being mentioned in this newsletter . 

J Drought 

H Cook 

P Devenport 
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Rectory Reno Update 
 

Greetings fellow workers! 
 

Well, there has been a lot  
happening in the deep south! A lot 
has been accomplished since our 
first working bee. The internal  
window has now been bricked up 
and the last of the lino in the kitchen, after much  
persuasion, was pulled apart from the strong embrace  
of some very strong adhesive. All is set for plumbing and 
electrical work to start. An exciting time.  
 

While all this was happening the three rooms in the old 
school have been carpeted and are now fully functional.  
 

Now we are ready for round 2. This will consist of  
washing and plastering the walls, and sanding window 
frames ready for painting. Also repairing some sashes in 
two windows.  There will be working bees again on the  
afternoon of Thursday 5th September and subsequent  
Thursdays, and Saturday 7th September 9amτ3.30 pm 
 

We look forward to some work from the professionals re 
plumbing and electrical work.  
 

Many thanks to all who volunteered their time, and the 
St Nicholas ladies who provided lunch on the Friday.  
 

As you see, there is more to be done!  The Rectory needs 
you ς volunteer now!  Recruitment office open all hours! 
     Blessings, Fr Brenton 

About 23 
p eople, 
from all 
parts of 
the  
pastoral  
district,  
congregated at the Yankalilla Rectory on  
Thursday 1st August to start on the renovation of 
the old building. Effort followed by exhaustion: 
A: Fr Brenton, B:David Nitschke, C: Greg John, 
Margaret Cale, D: Barry Bates, E: Rob Ryan 

B C 

D 

E 

hƴ aŀǊǘȅǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ όнnd Sept) we remember those who stood their ground in the face of the Japanese invasion of PNG, 
ŀƴŘ ŘƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ IƻƴƻǳǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ōȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ !.aΩǎ  
Martyrs  appeal, helping support students and staff at Newton Theological College. More on  www.abmission.org.   
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 September 
Sun 1st Gold Coin Collection for CPS* workers 
  {ƘŀǊŜŘ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩΣ Seaford 
Mon 2nd aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ 9.30, SCC 
  tbD a!w¢¸w{Ω 5!¸ (p. 2) 
Tues 3rd CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ 6.50 for 7 pm 
Fri 6th  Mayoral Prayer Breakfast  
  CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢ŜŀΣ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ 6.30 for 7 (next column) 
Sun 8th ACH Yankalilla service, 2 pm  
Tues 10th WFA Council meeting {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎΣ т ǇƳ 
Wed 11th άaŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ aŀǘŜǎέ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΣ ммΦмр ŀƳ 
Thurs 12th Colton Court Sing-along 10.30τ11.30 am 
  Card and Games afternoon, SCC, 2-4 pm (see p. 4) 
Sat 14th Saturday Night Out at Willunga (next column) 
Sun 15th Holly Aged Care Ecumenical service, Hackham, 11 
Mon 16th aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ Yankalilla/Delamere 2 pm 
Tues 17th Prayer for PeaceΣ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ ммŀƳ ς 12 midday 
Fri 20th {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 12.30 (bookings 8392 4508) 
   & Fellowship 1.30 pm 
Sat 21st MATTHEW 
  {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ WǳƳōƭŜ {ŀƭŜ 8.30τ12.30 (next column) 
Fri 27th CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢ŜŀΣ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ 6.30 for 7 pm (next column) 
  Fundraising Dinner, Yankalilla (see p. 6) 
Sun 29th MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS 
  5th Sunday Combined Service: Delamere,   
  Blessing of the Fleece (next column and p.6) 

October 
Tues 1st  CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ 7 pm 
Thurs 3rd Yankalilla/Delamere Committee meeting,  
   Christ Church, 4 pm  
Fri 4th  CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢ŜŀΣ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ 6.30 for 7 pm 
Sun 6th  Gold Coin Collection for CPS* workers 
  {ƘŀǊŜŘ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩΣ Seaford 
Tues 8th WFA Council 
Wed 9th άaŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ aŀǘŜǎέ ммΦмр ŀƳ 
Thurs 10th Colton Court sing-along  10.30-11.30 am 
Sat 12th Sausage Sizzle at Quarry Market (see p. 6) 
  Saturday Night Out at Willunga 
Sun 13th ACH Yankalilla service, 2 pm 
Tues 15th Prayer for PeaceΣ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ мм ς 12 
Fri 18th LUKE 
  {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 12.30 & Fellowship 1.30 
Sun 20th Holly  Aged Care ecumenical service, Hackham, 11  
  Seniors Concert, SCC, 2 pm (see p. 4) 
Mon 21st  aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ Yankalilla/Delamere 2 pm 
Fri 25th CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢Ŝŀ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ  6.30 for 7 pm 
Mon 28th SIMON & JUDE 
Thurs 31st ς 3rd Nov .Ǉ YŜƛǘƘ Ψǎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ²C! 
Thurs 31st Bp Keith meets with clergy and Wardens  
   (see p. 7) 

November 
Sat 2nd Child Safe Environments Training,  
   hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ Iƛƭƭ 
Sun 3rd   /ƻƳōƛƴŜŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΣ  
  10.30 am, with Bishop Keith 
  (Organ concert 2 pmτsee p. 5) 

CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢Ŝŀ Ϫ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ  
Friday 27th Sept., 6.30 for 7 pm 
All welcome. Bring your friends. 

Bring food to shareτor just come! 

Pray for  Peace 
St !ƴƴΩǎ  

Tues. 17th September  11 τ12  
Prayer, meditation 

Light a candle for peace. 

Saturday Night Out 
14th September 
Willunga Hotel,  

following the 5.30 pm 
±ƛƎƛƭ aŀǎǎ ŀǘ {ǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ 

(Bookings: Ted 8556 4535) 

  First and third Fridays:  
Friday Home Group at Seaford Rise, 6 for 6.30 pm 
       Enquiries: 0408 763 654 

   ..and each week: 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎ  {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩΣ {ŜŀŦƻǊŘ:  Prayer meeting, 

 10.15 am.  
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ {ǘ  aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΣ aŎ[ŀǊŜƴ ±ŀƭŜ: 
 9 am Holy Communion;  10 am Bible study   
Thursday afternoons at Yankalilla  with Fr Brenton 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎΣ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎΣ !ƭŘƛƴƎŀΥ 9 -11.30 am  Cuppa 
 and chat at DǊŀƴƴȅ !ƴƴƛŜΩǎ  

WǳƳōƭŜ {ŀƭŜ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ 
Sat. 21st of September,  

8.30-12.30 
Bric-a-brac, clothes, toys, 
books, plants, Devonshire 
tea, sausage sizzle, FUN! 

CŀƳƛƭȅ ǘŜŀΣ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ 
Friday 6th September, 6.30 for 7 pm 

Bring a plate and a drink to share, your voiceτand 
yourself! Friends welcome. 

Sun 29th September 

5 th  Sunday WFA  

Combined service  

Blessing of the Fleece,  
Delamere (See p. 6) 

 

There will be a service as 
ǳǎǳŀƭ ŀǘ {ǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ ƻƴ  
Saturday evening.  
At Seaford there will be the usual   
5th Sunday ecumenical combined service. 

 *  
CPS 

Christian  
Pastoral  

Care:  
άǎŎƘƻƻƭ     

chaplainsέ 

Vg`sôr nm 
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Mdvr eqnl Rs Mhbgnk`rô+ Rd`enqc 

Ministry The first Sunday this month was the  
combined worship service to celebrate the first  
service in the centre, in August 1996. So, Simon was 
spared a sermon for that day. The two following 
Sundays Dn Peter led us in worship and as there 
was no Youth Service in August (school  
commitments, camps etc make it difficult to get 
everyone together) Br Simon took the service on 
the 25th !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ {ǘ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΩ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƘŜƭŘ ƛǘǎ 
monthly meeting following the service. 
 

Helen and Jane went to the Installation of Bishop 
Keith at Murray Bridge on the 17th August. A  
ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ άǇƻƳǇ ŀƴŘ 
ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅέ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΦ  ¢ƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇΩǎ ǎŜǊƳƻƴ 
was great, his message having a touch of humour at 
just the right moments, to give emphasis to his 
overall theme.  The refreshments afterwards,  
provided by Tyndale Christian School had to be 
seen to be believed! All manner of foods that 
catered for all possible allergies, fads or fantasies!  
A wonderful opportunity to catch up with several 
people and hear more about the new Bishop from 
those who know him well. 
 

Yankalilla Rectory We have had several donations 
towards the cost of curtains etc for the Rectory at 
Yankalilla.  Jane has spoken to Lyn Dick about her 
thoughts on colour and style for the curtains; and 
Lyn Hann has obtained the measurements of the 
windows.  We will be using the wooden poles to 
hang the curtains, the wood matching the oak 
floors in the Rectory, which are to be refurbished 
throughout.  A working bee will be set up with  
volunteer sewers and machines once we have  
purchased the material.  We plan on starting with 
the main windows at the front of the Rectory then 
the main bedroom. 
 

Fellowship/Pastoral Care Home visits are still being 
done by several in the church, keeping in touch 
with those who are unable to attend for whatever 
reason and those in full time care around the area.  
We are a little low on numbers at the moment;  
several away and the weather terrible!  The money 
raised from the Quiz Night was $300. The group 
decided to split the profit: $150 for SCC and $150 to 
Parish Funds. We also decided to continue with the 
card and games social afternoon once a month.  
Our next get together will be on Thursday 12th  
September, 2-4 pm in the Café area, gold coin  
donation, light refreshments.  Bring along your  
favourite game or join in with one of the others.  All 
welcome. 
 

Special thanks to Lyn Hann who arranged the  
afternoon tea for Allison Hann who celebrated her  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
90th Birthday at SCC on Sunday 11th August. Several  
familiar faces arrived to give Allison their best wishes. A 
great time of fellowship and lots of catching up! 
 

¢ŜŘ ŀƴŘ WƻȅŎŜΩǎ ǎƻƴ-in-law, who has been in our prayers,  
passed away on the 15th August after a short time at 
home in palliative care. We continue to keep Miriam and 
the family in our prayers as they come to terms with the 
loss of a husband and father. 
 

We hosted the Safer Ministry course at SCC on Sunday 
18th with tea or coffee and biscuits giving a boost to 
those flagging late in the afternoon. 19 people attended 
the course. Others decide to do the online version  
instead.  
 
SCC (SEM) Our 23rd Birthday Ecumenical Prayer Service, 
followed by Communion in our own traditions, was held 
on Sunday 4th August followed by a wonderful shared 
lunch. A great opportunity to remember past years, give 
thanks for how far we have come as a Christian  
community, and ask for guidance in the year to come. 
The Guest speaker was Rev. Anne Hewitt. Anne is an  
ordained minister in the UCA and has ministered in  
congregations, in UCA state office and in Chaplaincy in 
ecumenical, intergenerational, multicultural and  
multiethnic communities.  

Helen Cook & Jane Cuthbert Wardens 

 

Seniorsõ Concert 

Sunday 20th October 
Seaford Christian Churches 

2 pm, with light afternoon tea. 
Gold Coin donation. 
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Vale Harry Francis   
 

Harry Francis was born on 
the 27th October 1922 at 
Cowes on the Isle of 
Wight, where his father 
was a boat builder. After 
leaving school he worked 
as a draughtsman, then 
joined the Metropolitan  
Police Force in London, 
where he met Sylvia. They 
married in Liverpool on 4th October 1952 and lived in 
the UK with their two sons, David and Stephen until 
settling in Australia in 1965.  
 

Sylvia and Harry retired to McLaren Vale in 1990 and 
ǿŜǊŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ aŎ[ŀǊŜƴ ±ŀƭŜ [ƻŘƎŜΦ IŀǊǊȅΩǎ 
passions were sailing and water colour painting and 
he and Sylvia attended many classical music concerts 
ƛƴ !ŘŜƭŀƛŘŜΦ IŀǊǊȅ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΣ 
but a great supporter of the church and all that Sylvia 
was involved in. He was a wonderful husband, father 
and friend and will be missed by all who knew him. 
Harry died in McLaren Vale Hospital on Tuesday 20th 

August.    Wendy Sandercock 

Mdvr eqnl Rs L`qf`qdsôr+ LbK`qdm U`kd 

Another month quickly passed...only four months until 
Christmas!!!... Just saying...! 
 

Lyn has been spotted doing lots of gardening, weeding 
and trimming around the rectory. It always looks neat 
and tidy, except when bushes get blown over. One  
ōƻǘǘƭŜōǊǳǎƘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǎǘŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ŀ ǎǘƻǊƳȅ ǿƛƴŘΣ ǎƻ 
provided yet more work in the garden. 
 

Fr Brenton and Br Simon have been getting down and 
getting dirty at Yankalilla, disassembling the rectory and 
improving the insides of the buildingτbrickwork, new 
kitchen and repainting still to be done. Keep up the 
good work lads! 
 

.ŀŎƪ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΣ ŀ ƳǳŎƘ ǎƭƻǿŜǊ ǇŀŎŜΣ ōǳǘ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ 
members of our congregation still attend despite cold 
weather and illnessτthey return after illness, instead 
of sharing it around! A thoughtful bunch. 
 

Our laity-led Prayer Praise and Proclamation service 
ǿŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Řƻ  
justice to the organτ Greg John was away and Julia 
stumbled into the roleτ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǎƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ǉƭŀȅ 
every week, or no one would attend!!  Jac Hocking  
created a wonderful morning tea and got us all  
straightened out with the theme of feeling crushed and 

broken (illustrated by the 
cakes, L) and God sorting us 
out. Judith Wells capably 
led the service. 
 

Our Sunday service time 
has changed to 10.30 am to 
Ŧƛǘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƛŜǎǘǎΩ 
commitments at other 
churches τ maybe shared 
lunches will be the go after 
church? 
 

Sylvia Frances lost her  
beloved Harry last week 
and we welcomed her 
warmly back to church  
today. They were married 
for 66 years. So many  

wonderful and precious memories of a shared lifetime. 
Our sincere condolences, dear Sylvia. 
 

We have completed the legal requirement of reading 
ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜ ƻŦ {ǘ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎΦ ²Ŝ 
will keep everyone notified of progress on this event as 
we progress through these changing circumstances. 
 

Spring is just around a corner or two, many flowers  
already heralding the seasonal changes, but still some 
chilly weather to look forward to.  
 

In the meantime, stay warm! 
 

Blessings from Wardens Greg John & Julia Drought 

      Sisters Rock  

the Hopgood!  
 

Saturday 5th October, 2 pm 
Tickets $25.  

Ph 7009 4400  
or online 

www.hopgoodtheatre.com.au 

Marmalade! 
Due to popular demand for his 
cumquat marmalade, Rupert 
Best  is looking for more  
cumquats to make more  
marmalade! Willing to pick the 
fruit. Phone 0422 480 504 

 

Greg Trott Pipe Organ  

Concert at St Margaret's  

Sunday 3rd November, 2pm 
$10 at the door. 


